
 

 

DELHI PUBLIC SCHOOL, JAMMU 

Circular 

Dated: 12.10.2017 

Dear Parents, (VIII-XII Supervision Students commuting through their own vehicles)  
                            

                        It has been noticed that a few students are commuting to school through their own 
vehicles, viz: motor cycles, scooters, cars, etc which is not allowed under the traffic rules and 
Motor Vehicle Act, since they do not have a valid driving licence. This may cause mishap/ 
accident which the Almighty may forbid. As the school does not permit them to park vehicles in 
the parking lot, the vehicle may get stolen, for which the school will not take any responsibility, 
under any circumstances.  

You are, therefore, requested to kindly ensure that your wards do not commute to school 
through their own vehicles as it is very risky. You can either drop/pick  your wards yourself, 
or opt for the school transport for their own safety and security.  

Please co-operate and direct your wards strictly in this regard. We care for your wards, like you do. 

 

Principal 
Delhi Public School 
Jammu 
 


